WRITTEN MEMORIES OF FRANZ

The Appointment of the first Computer Manager at UCL in 1966

It was in the mid –50’s that I met Franz and Marie when we both moved into new and adjacent bungalows in Send, Surrey.  Needless to say as next-door neighbours we became good friends sharing the pioneering spirit of developing new gardens, laying paths, lawns and paving slabs etc. 

I remember Franz’s excitement when he bought his first motorcycle – I was probably his first pillion passenger. After the motorcycle, Franz bought his first car, as I recall a light green Ford Popular, which ultimately came to a sticky end when he struck an unfortunate cow that had wandered into the road in the early hours of morning when he was returning from a late session at the Rutherford Lab. 

During this time I was working with IBM Calculators and then Computers in the City of London. In 1965, The Flowers Report on the state of computing in British Universities was published which recommended that UCL should receive an IBM 360/65, a top of the range machine at the time.  By then I was responsible for running an IBM 360/40 in the City and it was Franz who told me of the decision of the Flowers Report and suggested that I might like to consider moving to UCL to run the 360/65.  Needless to say I was taken aback at the thought of switching from commerce to a university environment, but Franz insisted that I would be suitable for the task ahead.  Franz arranged an interview for me with Prof. Mike Seaton and Dr Mike Esten and the outcome was that I was appointed as the first Computer Manager at UCL in October 1966 – all thanks to Franz.

Together with the Director of the Computer Centre, Prof. Paul Samet we provided a successful computing service to the College for many years, with help from software called HASP and WATFOR (a fast in-core Fortran compiler).  However, in 1977 I felt it was time for a change, funding for university computing was under increasing pressure so I decided to leave the Centre to return to commerce. 

I had 11 years of immense satisfaction and pleasure at UCL, thanks to Franz.  It was a privilege to have known him as a friend, for he was truly a remarkable man.

David Sturt

